
Well, here it is AUGUST already!!! 
This year just seems to be fl ying by.

Sir Walter Schick, from State 
SIR, gave a presentation concerning 
membership retention to the BEC prior 
to our scheduled luncheon meeting. 
Perfect timing in that we had 13, 
count ‘em, “13” prospective members 
in attendance that day! We are very 
hopeful that ALL will join our ranks at 
the August luncheon meeting. Kudos 
to Sirs Ron Brutvan, Fred Gotthardt, 

Arnold George and several volunteers in processing all of 
the paperwork required. They truly did yeoman’s work—so 
much, in fact, that the meeting had to be delayed until it was 
completed. I was about to coerce Sir Dave Tanner to sing as a 
diversion when Sir Ron rushed the paperwork through. To the 
best of my memory this was the largest number of prospective 
members at any one meeting. Congrats to all involved for their 
efforts in growing our membership. By the time this is published 
we hope to have SIR Branch 59 advertising in each of the 
Tri-Cities Senior Centers. It would be great if even half the 
tables at our luncheon would sponsor a new guest/prospective 
member. As President Kennedy once said: “A rising tide fl oats 
all boats!” A larger general membership would simply make 
our minimal fi nancial problems just go away!

More than several members have asked that we consider 
moving from the Newark Pavilion back to the Fremont Elks 
Lodge. As such most of the offi cers of the BEC and their wives 
were sponsored to dinner there by Mr. and Mrs. Sir Bill Briscoe 
on Friday July 26th. A report on same will be made at the full 
BEC meeting with follow-up at the General Meeting. I met 
with Luis Freitas, Gen Mgr. of the Newark Pavilion, about our 
concerns (cost/meals/lousy bar service, UNCOMFORTABLE 
chairs/etc) on Tuesday July 30th and have not yet received a 
response back from him. More to follow when I get it.

REMEMBER, new membership is what keeps SIR Branch 
59 alive and fl ourishing. Invite a friend, neighbor, old co-worker 
etc to have lunch with us and to then consider joining our fi ne 
group!

Skip

________________________________________ ________________________________________
Branch Number 59

NEXT MEETING at Newark Pavilion -  Thursday, August 15, 2013
 Thirty-Eighth Year                                                August 2013                                                    Bulletin No. 7

"Stuff" from Skip
by Big Sir Skip Mugford

Speaker Mary Jane Hodges
by Little Sir Rob Ingebretson

If you are not coming or if you are bringing a guest or visitor
Don’t forget to Call on the Monday before the meeting - or earlier

Ed Guthrie (510) 659-0498 or email edguthrie@comcast.net

MENU
Swiss Steak and Garlic Chicken

Mashed potato, Rice and Mixed Vegetables 

Bring in a Guest
We need new Members

Can you fi nd Rollie?  a

One of Acacia Creek’s earliest 
employees and Special Projects 
Manager Mary Jane Hodges acts 
as Acacia Creek’s liaison with the 
surrounding community. Hodges, 
who holds a B.S. in sociology 
from San Jose State University 
and gerontology certifi cation from 
San Diego State University, has 
more than 25 years of experience 
working with seniors. In her current 
role, she develops a variety of 
partnerships with local senior organizations, civic and 
educational organizations, hospitals, and local businesses, 
enabling Acacia Creek to provide a variety of stimulating 
opportunities to residents. Prior to joining Acacia Creek, 
Hodges served as a coordinator for Masonic Outreach 
Services.

She has been with Acacia Creek since 2006. At that time 
Acacia Creek started its marketing effort to the Masonic 
community. She has been involved with many activities that 
take place in opening a new retirement community. From 
sales and marketing to working with the project managers 
in the fi nal design of the building. In January 2010, Acacia 
Creek opened their community to the general public.

Acacia Creek is an exceptional senior living community. 
It is the only “CCRC” (Continuing Care Retirement 
Community) in the tri-city area. The concept of a “CCRC” is 
that you have all levels of senior care in one location. Their 
residents move in independent and triage through the levels 
of care, independent, assisted living, memory care and 
skilled nursing.
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Branch  59
Offi cers

Big Sir
Skip Mugford

(510) 794-1184
Little Sir

Rob Ingebretson
(510) 657-7828

Secretary
Jim Ferenz

(510) 651-7717
Asst. Secretary
Peter Angelides
(510) 797-3570

Treasurer
Hugh Twomey
(510) 796-5559
Asst. Treasurer
Arnold George
(510) 797-9524

Directors
Nat Lord

George Perry
Jerry Sabo

Sheldon Schwartz
Ed Thomas

Roger Wallin

Branch 59
Meets at Newark Pavilion

6430 Thornton Avenue 
Newark

on the 3rd Thursday of 
each month
10:00 AM

Executive Board Meeting
11AM Social Hour

12 Noon Lunch

A Nonprofi t 
public benefi t 

corporation for 
retired men

Sir Jim Ferenz July Meeting Minutes
Big Sir Skip Mugford called the meeting 

to order at 9:10AM and led the Group in the 
Pledge of Allegiance. Sir Skip welcomed Area 
Governor Sir Robert Aiello and Sir Walter 
Schick from Branch 8. Sir Walter is on the State 
Committee for Growth and Membership and will 
present a Survivability Program to the BEC.
ROLL CALL BY SECRETARY

Offi cers present: Big Sir Skip Mugford, Little 
Sir Rob Ingebretson, Secretary Sir Jim Ferenz, 
Assistant Secretary Sir Peter Angelides, 
Treasurer Sir Hugh Twomey, and Assistant 
Treasurer Sir Arnold George. Offi cers absent: 
None

Directors Present: Sir Nat Lord, Sir George 
Perry, Sir Jerry Sabo, Sir Sheldon Schwartz, 
Sir Ed Thomas and Sir Roger Wallin. Directors 
absent: None
MEETING MINUTES

A motion was made, seconded, and passed 
to accept the May 2013 Minutes as published 
in the Pathfi nder.
OFFICERS REPORTS

Secretary’s Report: Sir Jim Ferenz reported 
that the Sir Manual had been updated and the 
latest edition is dated June 4, 2014. The Manual 
updates can be found on the Sir Inc Web Site.

Treasurer’s Report: Sir Hugh Twomey 
reported a Cash Balance of $5745.10. The 
Balance is broken out with $5345.10 in 
checking and $400 in Petty Cash.

Little Sir’s Report: Sir Rob Ingebretson 
reported that our speaker will be Treasurer Sir 
Hugh Twomey who will present an overview of 
our Financial Situation and the costs associated 
with Branch 59.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Attendance: Sir Ed Guthrie projects 
attendance at today’s luncheon at 125.

Membership: Sir Ron Brutvan reported 
that we have one new member proposed for 
today’s meeting. He is Sir Julian Vega (47) 
sponsored by Big Sir Skip Mugford. A motion 
was made, seconded, and passed to accept 
the new member.

Birthdays: Sir Art Winkley indicated we are 
celebrating Birthdays for June and July. We 
celebrate 14 June Birthdays ranging from 62 
to 96 and 15 July Birthdays ranging from 70 to 
90. The Offi cers and Directors of Branch 59 
extend our best wishes to these gentlemen.

Golf: Sir Bill Leake reported that the Reno 
Tournament was completed and the results will 
be in the Golf Column in the Pathfi nder. We 
also had our fi rst lady compete as a SIR NCGA 
member and congratulations to Junco Trischetti 
who was a money winner. Our next tournament 

will be Thursday August 22 at Lone Tree. There 
are plenty of openings. The winners get a free 
ride at Monterey on October 21.

Bowling: Sir Jerry Sabo reports that their will 
be a tournament on September 8-9. Two and a 
half teams will be going to Reno in August.

Cybergeezers: Sir Jerry Sabo reports that 
this group meets on the Tuesday following our 
regular Thursday Branch meeting. The Meeting 
place is the Niles Discovery Church at 1:30 PM. 
Wives and Signifi cant others are encouraged to 
attend the Cybergeezer meetings.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

A motion was made, seconded, and passed 
to continue our advertisement in the Tri City 
Voice for the balance of the year. The ad has 
been yielding us on average one new member 
per month so it seems to be worth the cost of 
$504 per year. The Board agreed to evaluate 
in January 2014 to determine if it should be 
continued in the New Year.
NEW BUSINESS 

Sir Robert Aiello, Area 8 Governor, will 
present at this meeting the Sir Senior Award to 
Sir Gordon Thym on the occasion of his ninetieth 
birthday. The offi cers, directors, and members 
of Branch 59 offer our sincere congratulations 
on this achievement.

The June event committee was very 
disappointed that the Caterer made a substitution 
of Tilapia for the Salmon dish. This was done 
without the approval of the Chairman and we do 
apologize for the inconvenience to our guests 
who ordered Salmon. A Letter is being sent to 
the Caterer citing our disapproval and warning 
that this is unacceptable.

Survivability Presentation: Sir Walter Schick 
of the Growth and Membership Committee 
presented some tools to measure the health 
of the Branch and the importance of these 
measurements to aid in the survival of the 
Branch.

Some of the key points are:
1. We need to set a membership goal 

high enough to overcome losses
2. Branches need to work on adding 

younger members
3. 70% attendance at luncheons is critical 

(We average 67%)
4. Branch activities need to be stressed
5. Branch members need to make a 

commitment to grow the Branch
6. We need a Volunteer to become the 

Growth Coordinator for the Branch
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50AM
Submitted by Secretary
Sir Jim Ferenz
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MEMBERSHIP, ATTENDANCE and BIRTHDAY NEWS
by Sir Ron Brutvan, Sir Ed Guthrie, and Sir Art Winkley

New Members

You can get this issue of the 
Pathfi nder or earlier issues by 
going to the Branch Website: 

http://branch59.sirinc2.org/

Membership Report

Sir Ron Brutvan
Membership Chairman

Attendance Report
(For July 2013)

    Members 120
    Guests 13
    Visitors 3
        Total =  136

38 excused   28 unexcused

Sir Ed Guthrie
Attendance Chairman

Attendance Report

Sir Art Winkley
Birthday Chairman

Birthday  Report

Guests:          Guest of:
Fred Alfred Rejoining
William Bauhoffer Walter Ulrich
Jacques Guertin Skip Mugford
Al Hawkins Skip Mugford
David Hunter Henry Brown
Donald LaVance Skip Mugford
Michael Lopez Skip Mugford
Joe Montellano Skip Mugford
Luciano Nausin Rejoining
Victor Okumura Dennis Reed
David Reichmuth Walter Ulrich
David Smith Les Addison
Fred Zachau Skip Mugford

Visitors:     
Robert Aiello Area 8 Governor
Walter Schick Branch 8 Member
Larry Jackson Guest of 

Jim Harrison
Change of Status:

Robert Anolin New Email Address
robertanolin@comcast.net

Armando Castiglioni Died 5/24/13
Boyd McCaslin Died 7/1/13
Tom Sullivan Resigned-Health
Robert McCall to Inactive
William Watts to Inactive
Frank Cordova New address:

35490 Mission Blvd. Apt 331
Fremont, CA 94536-1566

Marty Enriquz New Phone No.
510-573-3243

Membership Total
(as of July 2013)

180 — Active Members
    18 — Inactive Members

Julian C. Vega
36209 Worthing Drive
Newark, CA 94560-2046
510-792-3947
Email: 

J.VEGA1936@SBCGLOBAL.NET
Birthday: 12/1/1936
Spouse: Eliud
Badge No. 47
Sponsor: Skip Mugford
Call me: Julian

August Birthdays
Philip Cox 08/01/1924 89
Tom Sherba 08/09/1927 86
Arthur Winkley 08/25/1927 86
Richard Howe 08/08/1928 85
Louis Smith 08/23/1931 82
Robert Springer 08/15/1932 81
Edward Baldini 08/17/1932 81
Arnold George 08/20/1939 74
Skip Mugford 08/29/1939 74
Roger Wallin 08/30/1940 73
Sheldon Schwartz 08/10/1944 69
Ahmad Falsafi  08/02/1945 68
Douglas Howd 08/03/1946 67

Bring in a Guest
We need new Members

New
Member

Julian Vega
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SIR BRANCH 59 ACTIVITIES
Golf Notes
by Bill Leake

Strikes and Spares
by Jerry Sabo

One of the things that I failed to 
mention in the last Pathfi nder was how 
John Pesek seems to have the fortitude 
(skill, whatever) to roll one really big 
game during eight of the last ten times 
that he has bowled on Monday. In fact, 
two of the games were 235, and 243, 
and not many of us have rolled games 
that high. Frank Cordova did roll a 
289 recently, Don Henry had a 243, 
Jim Ploor—253, and Roger Wallin had a 244 before his 
surgery. I just wish that John would bowl that well when he 
and I are partners in doubles. He is going to bowl with Don 
next week and with Nat in Reno on August 19th. Hope there 
is good news to report regarding those tournaments.

Nat Lord 234/581 and Don Henry 213,210,205/628, 
rolled recent high game(s) /series.

Our Fremont tournament is coming up soon. The 
tournament is listed below, and we hope that some of you 
will stop by to wish us luck or just visit. Starting time for 
singles will be 10:30 A.M. on both days, and doubles will 
begin at about 1:00 P.M.

Not much to report from past tournaments. Don Henry 
and Jerry Sabo did place at the Sunnyvale Tournament in 
June, and Jerry placed third in singles for his division, but 
the offi cial results have not been posted yet. 

Nat Lord, Frank Cordova, and Jerry will attend the State 
Bowling Committee meeting in August and should have 
some information for our next board meeting.
Upcoming tournament: 
Fremont         Sep 8, 9        Sun, Mon Cloverleaf Bowl
Lake Tahoe    Sep 20, 21    Fri, Sat Tahoe Bowl

There is always room for more bowlers in our group. 
Usually fi fteen to twenty bowlers show up on Monday to 
bowl. We do not bowl on 
teams when we bowl so if 
you miss occasionally we 
will miss you; but you are 
not letting down teammates 
nor charged any fees. We 
welcome Miguel Ferras to 
our Monday SIR group.

We meet at Cloverleaf 
Family Bowl. Just show 
up and be ready to start 
practice bowling on Monday at 12:45 P.M. Cost is $13.00 to 
bowl. We normally are finished before 3:00 P.M.

Jerry Sabo

Welcome to the Branch 59 golf 
column. 

Please welcome Dennis Reed 
who is new to SIR and is also a golfer. 
Dennis attended his fi rst meeting in July 
and Dennis brought a guest at the last 
meeting. That is the way it is done.

Take a bow – Let’s recognize a 
couple of Branch 59 golfers – we have 2 
scores to report – Richard Holley shot 
an 88 (again). 88-23.6 = 64.4. Wait – got another score 
– Wayne Meyer shot a 76, and with Wayne’s handicap 
of 14.2 nets Wayne a 61.8. Wow! Pretty good. Any other 
scores out there? Both scores were recorded at Sunol 
Cypress.

At last month’s meeting we had several guests and 
potential golfers. Let’s hope they choose the right thing and 
join Branch 59. We will keep you posted.

The schedule for the rest or the year is getting shorter 
and shorter – The division 4 qualifi er will be at Lone Tree 
Golf Course in Antioch on August 22. If you have not 
signed up yet and you are reading this then it is too late. 
Following Lone Tree we have Solvang – September 15-19. 
Solvang (along with the Spring Fling) is a 4-man team, 2 
man best ball tournament.

The fi nal tournament is Laguna Seca – the top 2 from 
each of the 7 fl ights at Lone Tree get a free ride. The 
tournament is a 2 day event – October 21 for championship 
play and October 22 for open play. 
The top 2 division 4 qualifi ers from 
each fl ight get a free ride to the 
tournament—day 1. There is room 
for both dates so get the form off 
the web or let me know. What is the 
web address – Glad you asked – it 
is www.sirstategolf.com. You must 
have a SIR NCGA handicap in 
order to participate.

On a sad note, please remember our fellow golfer Boyd 
McCaslin who passed away last month.

Regular play for SIR Branch 59 – We play every Monday 
(3 tee times) and occasionally on Thursday (1 tee time) at 
Sunol. Join us – to fi nd out the tee time, please call Sunol at 
925-862-0414. The reservation is made under LEAKE. 

Post – post your score.
Please – we need more members for SIR and also SIR 

golf.
Thank you for reading this article.

Bill Leake
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Area 8 SIR Travel Adventures 
Emile Lassalle

READERS AND BROWSERS

Bring your magazines and books to 
share, take books home to read. 

Sir Wayne Adams 510-797-7611

Call Travel Chairman Emile LassalleCall Travel Chairman Emile Lassalle
for more information 510-538-7463for more information 510-538-7463

BRIDGE GROUPS 
The Bridge activity includes 2 night time couple’s 

groups and a daytime group following the monthly 
luncheons. The diners are encouraged to join the latter 
card sharks in order to overwhelm the noise of tables and 
chairs being moved by Pavilion’s staff.

Sir Arnold George  - 510-797-9524

PATHFINDERS WALKING AND HIKING GROUP
Meet Wednesday mornings at 8:00 AM at the 

Park at Paseo Padre and Isherwood. Everyone 
welcome and bring a friend. 

Sir Don Henry at 510-656-5659.
Sir Vince Fernelius at 510-489-0396

WRITING YOUR LIFE STORY
Join us for an hour at the Creative Writing Class at the 

Fremont Senior Center every Tuesday at 10:00 AM.  
During that hour, instructions are handed out for 

writing (but not required); writings are read (if you want to 
read what you wrote) and discussed. It is an active class 
with some great people.

August 28-September 7, 2013
SIR 55TH ANNIVERSARY CRUISE TO ALASKA
Prices P.P. range from $1579 TO $3300, Gratuities are 
included with a $25.00 P.P. ship board credit, bottle of wine, 
gifts and a Alaskan Salmon Bake Excursion/w gold panning. 
CALL OR E-MAIL EMILE LASSALLE FOR MORE DETAILS 
FOR PRICING.

sirs26@earthlink.net or phone 510-538-7463

CYBERGEEZER MEETING

November 20-21, 2013
RENO HOLIDAY ICE FANTASY
On the Reno overnight trip to the El Dorado Hotel & Casino, 
you will receive a buffet dinner, and the “HOLIDAY ICE 
FANTASY” show.  Three hour casino play at the Nugget and 
Boomtown.The price of this trip is $150 per person, double 
occupancy, $20 single supplement. Call Joe Guerrero at 
510-326-4196 or Emile Lassalle at 510-538-7463. All our 
trips are always full of fun.

Cybergeezers—we usually meet on the first Tuesday 
following our monthly SIR Luncheon. Next meeting had to 
be rescheduled for 
Tuesday August 27, 2013 - 1:30 to 3:30 PM. 
Location 
Niles Discovery Church, 36600 Niles Blvd., Fremont, CA. 

Just show up and you will be a member of our group. 
At our last meeting, we discussed converting VHS tapes 

to DVD and transferring video fi les to a PC or Mac. We also 
demonstrated a few HD Video capturing devices like the 
Flip, a Samsung device, and a Nikon. Next, the process 
of transferring those fi les to a PC or Mac, and then using 
software to create a movie was demonstrated. 

At our August meeting, we will review what we did during 
our July meeting and spend more time with tablet devices 
such as the iPad. If anyone has a Droid or Surface tablet 
that they are willing to bring to our next meeting, let me 
know and possibly we can demonstrate those devices. I 
would need to get an interface cable to transfer the signal 
from your tablet to our projector.

What is a Cybergeezer? We are 
members of SIR Branch 59 and 
friends that want to keep up with 
technology. Topics are varied and 
usually generated by attendees. 

If you have any technology 
topic that you would like included 
in our next session, please send 
the information to Jerry jlsabo@sbcglobal.net. During our 
next session, we will revisit some of the topics previously 
discussed—especially tablet devices such as the iPad.

SIR members and friends/signifi cant others are 
welcome, and we do have wireless access so bring your 
laptop, smart phone or tablet. We are able to use the Niles 
Church thanks to Carl Nordling. 

Call Jerry Sabo – 510-790-3135 if you have other 
questions.
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SIR BRANCH 59 ELECTION
The election for 2014 Branch Offi cers and Directors will be held during the August 

Luncheon Meeting.
The nominating committee proposes the following slate of Offi cers and Directors for 

next year.
The nominees for Offi cers are:

Big Sir  Sir Rob Ingebretson
Little Sir  Sir Larry Goodman
Secretary  Sir Jim Ferenz
Assistant Secretary  Sir Peter Angelides
Treasurer  Sir Hugh Twomey
Assistant Treasurer Sir Arnold George

The nominees for Director are:
Sir Nat Lord
Sir Skip Mugford
Sir George Perry
Sir Jerry Sabo
Sir Sheldon Schwartz
Sir Ed Thomas

You will have the opportunity to submit nominations from the fl oor for any position.a However, 
your nominee must be present at the meeting, and must agree to serve if elected.

CHARLES DUNCAN: Sir Charles is now 
recovering at home; voice a bit slurred but “up 
and around”. Wife Effi e remains cheerful. Calls 
from fellow Sirs welcome.
ROWLAND MCNEIL: Sir Ed Guthrie reported 
Sir Rowland will have knee surgery. Sunshine 
has called and left a message for a callback. 
Sunshine will follow up before the August 
meeting.
BOB SPRINGER: Sir Bob is residing at 
Park Central Rehab on Mowry, and is 
receiving Hemodialysis three times a week 
at Washington Hospital Dialysis Center. Sunshine will call wife Lynn before the August meeting to update status of 
Bob.
TOM SULLIVAN: Sir Tom is retiring from Branch 59 because of increasing diffi culty in speaking, swallowing, 
weakness, all due to ALS. Sir Tom will miss greeting Branch 59 members as an assistant to Sir Ed Guthrie on the 
Attendance Committee. Sir Tom welcomes being contacted by fellow Sirs.
JIM ULAM: Sir Jim says he is feeling 100%, walking the neighborhood, exercising, hoping to get to the August 
meeting. Agrees that the S.F. Giants doing poorly.

SUNSHINE REPORT
by Sir Allen Sprague

Allen Sprague

Larry Goodman

In Memoriam
David Marymee
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Luncheon Photos

Dear Editor
If you have an open spot in the Pathfi nder this may be 

of interest to seniors who live in Newark, the new garbage 
collection company for Newark is Republic Services and 
they offer a 15% discount to seniors over the age 70 
based upon the following:

Single family residential service
Proof of house hold
Valid California Drivers License or Calif ID
C urrent utility bill for residence
Proof of being 70 years old

Republic Services
42600 Boyce Road
Fremont Ca, 94538
510-657-3500

Ron Brutvan

Editor’s Note: Thanks Ron. Qualifying Fremont seniors 
age 70-79 get a 50% discount; seniors 80 and older 
receive 20- or 32-gallon service at no charge.

Sir Walter Schick from Branch 8 and a member of the 
Survivability Action Team which is a part of the State 
Growth and Membership Committee made a presentation 
to the Branch Executive Committee supplying some tools 
to measure the health of the Branch and the importance of 
these measurements to aid in the survival of the Branch.

Big Sir Skip Mugford on the right in the photo at left is shown 
presenting an appreciation award to last month’s speaker 
Treasurer Sir Hugh Twomey.

In the above photo Sir Gordon Thyme (center) receives the Presidents Senior 
award for having reached the age of 90 from Area Governor Bob Aiello (right) 
with Big Sir Skip Mugford assisting.
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COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN AND ASSISTANTS STATE OFFICERS
State President
Richard Dettmer

State Vice-President
Maynard ‘Rod’ Rodland

State Secretary
Richard DeVoe
State Treasurer

Michael Berry
Director, Region 6

Dean Steichen
Governor, Area 8

Robert Aiello
Senior Honorary Life Members

Gus Anastole 
Lyle Kingery

Nat Lord
Honorary Life Members

Louis Bufkin
Fred Gotthardt
John Skarpelos
Arthur Winkley

PATHFINDER BRANCH NO. 59
John Skarpelos, Editor
1636 Vernal Avenue
Fremont, CA   94539-4736

< john@mediaart.com >

Return Service Requested

PAST BIG SIRS
1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper*
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn*
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach*
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert*
2000 Harry Heyen*
2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham*
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba
2005 Howard Thompson
2006 Les Addison
2007 Ted Bresler
2008 Richard Holley
2009 Don Gillis*
2010 Frank R. Thomas
2011 Hugh Twomey
2012 James Ferenz

*(deceased)

PATHFINDER DEADLINE 
Copy deadline for the next issue of the 
Pathfi nder will be Thursday a week 
after the monthly luncheon meeting.

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE

ACTIVITIES
 - Chairman

ATTENDANCE
Ed Guthrie - Chairman
Larry Goodman - Assistant
John Williams - Assistant

AUDIT
Carl Nordling - Chairman
Ron Brutvan -  Assistant 

BIRTHDAYS
Art Winkley - Chairman
Sheldon Schwartz - Assistant

BOWLING
Frank Cordova - Chairman
Jerry Sabo - Assistant

BRIDGE GROUP
Arnold George - Chairman

CAPS & EMBLEMS
Nat Lord - Chairman
Dino Mostardi - Assistant

CHAPLAIN
Howard Thompson - Chairman
 - Assistant

CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman
Fred Ilg - Assistant

CYBERGEEZERS
Jerry Sabo - Chairman

GOLF
Bill Leake - Chairman
Fred Ilg - Assistant

LIBRARIAN
Wayne Adams - Chairman
James Ploor - Assistant

MEMBERSHIP
Ron Brutvan - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
Carl Nordling - Assistant

NOMINATING
 - Chairman
 - Assistant

PATHFINDER
John Skarpelos - Editor
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

ROSTER - DATABASE
John Skarpelos - Chairman
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant

SERGEANT-AT-ARMS
Sheldon Schwartz - Chairman

SOCIAL
Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Bill Anderson - Assistant
Jim Ferenz - Assistant
Fred Gotthardt - Assistant
Bill Leake - Assistant 
Nat Lord - Assistant
George Perry - Assistant
Sheldon Schwartz - Assistant
John Skarpelos - Assistant
Dave Tanner - Assistant
Hugh Twomey - Assistant

SPORTS
Nat Lord

SUNSHINE
Allen Sprague - Chairman 

 WALKING GROUP
Don Henry - Chairman
Vince Fernelius - Assistant

WRITING LIFE STORY
 - Chairman

August 2013


